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Submission from Safe Night Cairns CBD Precinct Inc. 
Liquor and Other Legislation Amendment Bill 2017 Re: 

 
On behalf of the members of the Management Committee and Local Board of the Safe Night Cairns 
CBD Precinct Inc. (SNCCP) I wish to make the following submission regarding the points to be 

Liquor and Other Legislation Amendment Bill 2017.amended in the Liquor Act 1992 through the  
 
1. Repeal the lockout:   

 The SNCCP favours the repeal of the lockout, as submitted to the QLD government by a 
number of services, organisations and agencies at the round table consultation in Cairns on 21 
January 2016 and by letters from the SNCCP and its supporters to the Attorney General on 16 
November 2016 (attached).  

2. Repeal the 3a.m. Safe Night Precincts model:   

 Wind back trading hours for licensees removed from an SNP due to a boundary change: 
The SNCCP submits that all licensed venues trading outside a Safe Night Precinct (SNP) 
should either have their trading hours for the sale of liquor wound back to 12am, or be subject 
to the same regulations imposed on venues within an SNP that trade after 12am (such as ID 
scanners, ratio of security guards to patrons, only 6 extended trading permits (XTPs) per year, 
etc.). 

Under this proposal to the Amendments Bill if a venue that trades until 2am inside an SNP, 
where they are subjected to all the legislative requirements of an SNP such as ID scanner, 
more security guards and only 6 XTPs per year, is rezoned to fall outside the SNP they can still 
trade until 2am but no longer are subject to the restrictions imposed within the SNP, and their 
XTPs increase to 12 per year. 

 We submit that this proposed amendment, without further conditions imposed on licensed 
venues outside the SNP, lacks foresight as to the possible, if not probable, consequences.  
Such venues will be a great attraction to those persons who wish to enjoy themselves with 
liquor without the inconveniences of having their ID scanned or security personnel keeping a 
watch on them. Those who are banned from accessing venues within the SNP, due to alcohol 
or drug fuelled violence or other unacceptable behaviour, can freely access licensed venues 
outside of an SNP due to lack of ID scanning and drink until 2am. 
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